

Chancellor of Patriarchal parishes in the USA meets with President of St. Vladimir's Seminary



DECR Communication Service, 22.06.2023.

On June 21, Archpriest Igor Vyzhanov, chancellor of the Patriarchal parishes in the USA and rector of St. Nicholas Patriarchal Cathedral in New York visited St. Vladimir's Orthodox Theological Seminary of the Orthodox Church in America located in Yonkers, New York state.

Rev. Igor met with the Very Reverend Dr. Chad Hatfield, president of the theological school, website of the Patriarchal parishes reports. Discussed at the meeting were prospects for cooperation of the seminary with the Russian Orthodox Church.

Attending the meeting was Rev. Mark Rashkov of the St. Nicholas cathedral, vice chancellor of the Patriarchal parishes in the USA.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/90484/